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A MEETING OF WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD AT WHIPPINGHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE  ON THURSDAY 17TH FEBRUARY 2022 AT 7.15PM 

MEMBERS PRESENT :- Cllr Kirwood-Slack, Cllr Taylor and Cllr Walter and Cllr Price

1587/21        APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                       Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Clark and Cllr Thursby-Pelham

1588/21
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr Price declared an interest in agenda item 1592/21 as a member of the Isle of Wight Planning Committee.

1589/21
    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 9TH DECEMBER 2021

    The Minutes of the meeting held on the 9th December 2021 were approved and duly signed.
1590/21       TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
a. Summary of payments and receipt for December 21 and January 22 and to note the bank
      statements.     
RESOLVED:-

           The summary of payments and receipts for December 21 and January 22 were approved and the bank statements for December 21 and January 22 were noted.
1591/21      LOCAL CYCLING WALKING IMPROVEMENT PLAN AND TO NOTE PUBLIC MEETING 

                     Councillors noted the dates of the public meetings on the Local Cycling ,walking improvement Plan that is 
                     being held in East Cowes Town Hall on the 24th February 22  6-8pm and 25th February 22  2-4pm
1592/21      TO COMMENT ON THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATION AND ANY THAT ARE RECEIVED PRIOR TO
                      THE COUNCIL MEETING AND TO NOTE DECISIONS MADE.
                      Cllr Price took no part in the discussion on the following application (21/02386)


       Application No: 21/02386/ Land Adjacent 3 Brickfield Cottages East Cowes Road Newport. Proposal:      

                      Removal of caravan; Proposed dwelling (revised plans)(readvertised application)
                      The Council discussed this application and saw no reason why it should not be approved. They also saw  

                      no problem with the access onto and off the highway.


       Planning Appeal Notification received on 49 Alvestone Road East Cowes re proposed detached garage. 
                     For discussion and to make comments/or not on the appeal.


       The Council discussed the above appeal notification. The Council thinks the size is out of keeping and  

                      will be making a submission on various points to the Planning Inspector.
1593/21     TO FURTHER DISCUSS AND AGREE ON HOW AS A PARISH WE CELEBRATE THE FORTH-COMING QUEENS 
                     JUBILEE.
                     This item was fully discussed. Councillors thought it would be nice to do something that the whole village  

                     could join in with. They wondered if the Whippingham Community Centre was planning a tea like they 

                     had for the Diamond Jubilee? 

                     The Councillors asked the Clerk to contact the Chairman to find out what was happening and if so  

                     inform him, that the Council  would like to pay for the cost of the tea.
                     It was also said it would be rather nice if the 2 Chairman could plant a tree together on behalf of the 

                     Village and the Council and if this was possible the Council would pay for the tree.
1594/21      CLERK TO REPORT CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AND OTHER RELATED PARISH MATTERS AND 
                     DECISIONS TO BE MADE.


       a.
To discuss buying into an Environmental Officer. 
                             Cllr Price explained the situation on Enforcement which everyone is having a problem with and 

                             explained what Newport Council were going to do as Newport was buying into one for 3 

                             days a week and for this to happen the other 2 days need to be taken up. 
 Cllr Price explained the situation and the 2 days could be broken down to 4 half days between 4  

 Parishes.

                             Councillors were interested in this and the Clerk was exploring with other Parish Clerks if any were 

                             interested in joining in as every Parish has enforcement problems.
                             It was agreed that the Clerk would ask Ollie Boulter if he would attend their meeting and talk to the 

                             Council about this scheme.

                     b.    Flowers to note.

                             A thank you had been received from Jean Kirwood-Slack to thank the Council for her flower’s. The  

                             Chairman also thanked the Council for their kind thought and reported that Jean was doing well.

1595/21       TO RECEIVE A  REPORT FROM CLLR PRICE IW COUNCILLOR
         Cllr Price reported there was not a huge amount going on. There was no active applications on Wootton   

                        yet. Councillors reiterated that Brocks Copse was not suitable for the lorries.

          The Football ground is going ahead. Assurances have been given regarding the replanting of the 

                         hedgerows.
1596/21       TO RECEIVE MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS AND COUNCILLORS REPORTS.
                       None received.
          Signed
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